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DECEMBER 2015
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Cari amici,

Hopefully this message finds our members recovered from all of the Thanksgiving Day activities enjoyed with family and friends.  

We held our annual casino night on Saturday, November 14, 2015.  Through this event, we were able to raise $259 for our three charities, Alzheimer's, Autism and Cooley's Anemia.  All of the attendees had a great time playing the various dice and card games available and got to choose a prize with their winnings from among the many gift certificates donated by local businesses and items donated by our members.  We also collected two baskets full of canned goods to be given to the House of Mercy for donation to needy families in our area.  Finally, in honor of Veterans Day, we recognized all of our IHL members who served in the armed forces.  Thanks to all of our members who donated food items and gifts for this event.  Also, thanks to our members who volunteered to assist in dealing and running the dice games.  We could not have this event without their help.  

On Saturday, December 5, 2015, we will feature our annual walkathon at a local mall as a charitable fundraiser.  A flyer with details regarding the walkathon is contained in this newsletter.  You do not have to participate in the walkathon to make a contribution, and we will continue to accept your donations after the December 5 date.  This is our biggest fund raiser for the year so please be generous as all of the contributions will go to the support of our charities.  Last year, we brought in about $750 dollars through this effort.  Let's try to top that this year.  I will send out periodic updates on the amount of funds we have received. 

On December 12, 2015, we will have our annual Christmas party.  You don't want to miss this event as it is always a highlight of our year.  The children will again reprise their telling of the story of La Befana, and members are encouraged to bring in their favorite foods for a special pot luck dinner to be shared by all.  In addition, we expect a visit from a very special friend to all of us.  More details on this event will be sent out by separate notice shortly.
Upcoming events will include a white elephant sale in January and bingo in February followed by our induction of new IHL officers in March.  We will be asking for nominations soon for members to fill the fourteen IHL board positions necessary to keep our organization functioning efficiently. 

Finally, I want to wish all of our members a healthy and happy holiday season as we wrap up another exciting and fun-filled year with the Italian Heritage Lodge.

A Presto, 
Dennis
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Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG.  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.

SAVE THE DATES - FUTURE LODGE EVENTS
Dec. 5

Walkathon


TBD


TBD

Dec. 9

Lunch Bunch


12:00 Noon

Samurai Japanese Restaurant


Dec. 9

Council Meeting

7:00 PM

At the Lillos
Dec. 12
Lodge Christmas Party
6:00 PM

At K of C

January
Language Group

5:30 PM

TBD
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LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS
The language group will not meet in December and will reconvene in January.  

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS
Rosalie Ciccotelli


Dec. 2


Sharon Steffey

Dec. 16
Rosalind Michaelangelo

Dec. 5


Palmer DeMeo

Dec. 19
Betsy Mignani


Dec. 6


Steven Lipton

Dec. 21

Frank Bonsiero


Dec. 8


Augie Taormina

Dec. 24

Peter Ognibene


Dec. 9


Robert Borgatti

Dec. 27

Laura Frappollo


Dec. 16
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DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES
John & Elizabeth Radke


Dec. 15
DECEMBER LUNCH BUNCH
The Lunch Bunch will meet on Wednesday, December 9, at the Samurai Japanese Restaurant located in the University Mall at the corner of Braddock Road and Route 123.  Please come and enjoy a hibachi style meal cooked in front of you or partake in the very reasonable buffet available.  Please contact Dennis at delillo1@verizon.net or call at 703-354-2454 if you are planning to attend.
[image: image4.wmf]LODGE CHRISTMAS PARTY DECEMBER 12, 2015
This year’s Christmas party will be Saturday evening, December 12, 2015.  Due to the extended length of the program and the young age of the primary audience, the social will begin at 6:00 PM.  The program will include a visit from La Befana and presentation of the La Befana story.  There will also be a guest from the North Pole. The younger attendees will have the opportunity to participate in the La Befana presentation.  These members and guests are asked to bring their creative, dramatic, and oratorical energy—talent not required. 

IMPORTANT: It is especially important that you call in your reservation since Santa Claus will be making a surprise visit with a present for each child 12 and under.  Members who are bringing children 12 and under are asked to call John or Laura Asiello at 703-321-7840 or email jfasiello@aol.com ASAP to provide the name, gender, and age of the child. This will give Santa time to select a gift for each child.

POTLUCK: The meal will be the traditional pot luck with a focus on entrees or side dishes that will feed at least 6 to 8 people as there is usually a large turnout for this meeting.  Anyone wanting to bring something additional can bring a dessert or appetizer.

GIVE A GIFT: In keeping with the giving spirit of the holiday, members have the opportunity to participate in the following: each child or any other member or guest attending the meeting is invited to bring and place under the tree an unwrapped gift costing not more than $10.00.  Please put a tag on it indicating appropriate age and gender. The hospital, where the gifts will be taken, has requested that the gifts not be wrapped as they cannot give the children gifts without inspecting them.  The gifts brought to the party will be taken to the Hospital for Sick Children.  Anyone interested in accompanying these gifts to the hospital should contact John Asiello. Children are especially welcome to help take these gifts to children less fortunate.   On the next page is a wish list of gifts the hospital would like to have.
THE HSC PEDIATRIC CENTER

Wish List – 2015
	Large Items
Handheld Video Games
CD Players (Boom boxes)
iPads/tablets
Playstation 3 games
Laptops
Digital Cameras
Portable DVD players
Infant/Toddler
Mirrors for Cribs (no cloth material)
Lullaby/Children’s Music
Vibrating Infant Seats
Infant Swings
Light-up toys/V-Tech Toys
Rattles
Plastic Mobiles (no cloth materials, please)
Developmental Toys (i.e. stacking cups, shape sorter, peg boards)
Vibrating Toys
Blankets
Hardback board books
Gift Cards (any amount)
Target, Wal-Mart, Michaels, Amazon.com, Toys R Us, iTunes, Petsmart, Giant, Safeway, Barnes & Noble, Visa
Clothing (New)
Premature Infant Clothing
Infant Clothing
Toddler Clothing
Boys/Girls (ages 6-12)
Adolescent (Adult S, M, L, XL, XXL)
Other items
Small mylar birthday balloons w/ plastic sticks and holders(NOT the kind that need to be filled with helium)
Birthday Wrapping paper 
Streamers
Photo paper
Photo Albums
	Items Under $5
Bubbles/Bubble mix
Rattles
Teething rings/toys
Batteries (especially, AAA, C, and D)
Construction Paper
Art supplies (Glue, feathers, pipecleaners, construction paper, felt, pom-poms, etc)
Markers/colored pencils/chalk
Hair Accessories
Nail Polish/Nail Polish Remover
Squishy Balls
Small textured balls
Scented Lotion
Play Doh, Floam, silly putty, Play Sand, Stickers
School Age/Adolescent
CDs (R&B/Top 40)
Backpacks
Jewelry/ Watches
DVD’s (G, PG, PG13…especially PG13)
Digital clocks/alarm clocks
Cause/effect toys (anything that makes sound 
or plays music when you push a button)
Handheld musical instruments (shakers, tambourines, bells, drums, etc)
Dollhouse furniture
School Age/Adolescent books
Arts & Crafts kits/Projects
Sports Equipment
Bike helmets
Basketballs
Footballs
Tennis racquets
Kick balls
Soccer balls
Jump ropes
Stop watches



PLEASE, NO RELIGIOUS MATERIALS OR WEAPON/VIOLENCE-RELATED TOYS

Please leave gifts unwrapped so that they may be delivered to the appropriate patients.

ELECTION OF LODGE OFFICERS
Officers for the Fraternal Year 2016 - 2017:  Any lodge member interested in serving on the Italian Heritage Lodge Council for this period should contact the chairman of the nominations committee, John Asiello, at 703 321-7840 and express his or her interest in serving. 

 

PROCEDURES:  
 

The lodge will elect officers early next year for 2016-2017.  The following timetable is set out in the lodge’s by-laws for election of officers:

Top of Form

 

November 2015 - President appointed three members to a nominating committee;
 

December 2015 - The chairman of the nominating committee shall report the nominations from the committee. (No nominations are made from the floor at this meeting.);
 

January 2016 - Newsletter will carry the results of the nominating committee. Members may nominate from the floor at the January lodge meeting;
 

February 2016 - Elections are held. No more nominations are permitted except in case of withdrawal; and,
 

March - Newly elected officers are installed.Bottom of Form

Cari Amici,

This is to kick off our annual charity drive in support of Alzheimer's, Autism and Cooley's Anemia.  This year the drive will culminate in a walkathon at a local mall on December 5th, 2015.  You do not have to participate in the walkathon to contribute.  100% of your fully Tax deductible contributions will go towards these charities through the Grand Lodge of Virginia Foundation.  Remember, none of your annual dues Goes towards these charities.  This is our only charity fund drive of the year so please help us to support these worthy charities.  I will give you Periodic updates on our progress.  I thank you in advance for your

generosity.

A Presto

Dennis Lillo,

President, Italian Heritage Lodge

SUBJECT: Walkathon for Cooley’s Anemia, Alzheimer’s and Autism

A primary function of the Italian Heritage Lodge (IHL) of Fairfax is to act as a fraternal organization to benefit our community.  One of the ways we accomplish this each year is to donate funds to three specific charities, Cooley’s Anemia, Alzheimer’s, and Autism.  This year, our members will

participate in a Walkathon on Saturday, December 5th, 2015, at 11:00 AM at a local mall as a fundraiser for these charities.  We ask that you donate $10, $20 or whatever you can afford to support these worthy causes.  All funds collected will be donated through the Grand Lodge of Virginia Foundation, Order Sons of Italy in America (OSIA), to one of the above-mentioned charities.

Make checks payable to the Grand Lodge of Virginia Foundation.  Please mail your fully tax deductible contributions to:

Italian Heritage Lodge of Fairfax #2517

C/O Ms. Laura Strong, Treasurer

6106 Greenlawn Court

Springfield

VA 22152

Keep a copy of the form below as your receipt and include the name of the charity you wish to support on the memo line on your check. I want to thank you in advance for your generosity and your support for our charitable causes.

Mille grazie,

Dennis Lillo,

President, IHL

Receipt: Grand Lodge of Virginia Foundation, Order Sons of Italy in America

5352 Sir Barton Drive

Virginia Beach, VA 23462

Cooley’s Anemia        

Amount    ________

Alzheimer’s 

Amount    ________

Autism                               

Amount    ________

Date:
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